
Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

Campbell Meeting Room, Scarborough Bldg., 102 Main St.

Thursday, May 1, 2014 -12:45 pm 

The meeting was called to order by Stephanie Leitz at 12:47pm. Stephanie, Diana Zimmerman, Chris Holmes, and Carol Blix were in attendance. Mary Bush was absent.
•April 3, 2014 Board meeting notes (not a quorum) were approved, as were April Vouchers, after Chris so moved and Diana seconded the motions.
• I n the Librarian Report, Carol mentioned that the library’s new address is 115 Columbia Street to reflect the entrance on the south side of the building., circ stats were improved from last month , new preschool story time need more advertising for better attendance, the back door keypad was installed and is now in use, a State Library Survey was completed and sent, Microsoft will no longer support the XP operating system, which is what the library computers are running, the fiber optic connection with Cascade Networks is in use, a VoP phone connection is still to be installed, LCC computers have not been delivered which has held up beginning IT Academy, May 30-31 Friends of Library book sale will be located in the library, to see if it will bring in more patrons. Carol was also advised that Ikea had comfortable and durable chairs and ottomans for around $200.
Old Business:

•Choosing a board chair was tabled for this month again. Jean Burnham has been suggested as a possible new board member at large.
•There was more discussion on outside signage for near the entrance. It was suggested that an artisan-made iron sign holder might be investigated, using Solstice Forge’s Dave Curl, the same artist who made the iron chandelier at the Drop Anchor Brewery. Other possible sign makers who might be approached include Ruth Doumit and the HS Ag department.

•Additional plants were to be added to the landscaping outside the library.
New Business:
•The library fine policy needs to be looked at so it can be revised. For now Carol was advised to wait a week past the due date before first notifying patrons of overdue materials, waiting an additional week for the second notice, and three weeks to a month before sending an invoice. This needs to be looked at more for next month’s board meeting.

•Carol needs Mary’s biographical info for the library Website. 

•Security cameras or a security contract are needed. Carol should email or phone Chris Weiler to ask about ADT.

•Suggestions: It was suggested that the Fire Dept. be invited to visit and preplan how to attack a fire in the remodeled building. They have been given a code to the back door, but the plan calls for a lock box that holds the back door key. There was a request for a literacy course for a disabled adult, Carol is considering a school visit to prepare kids for the summer reading program, Carol was advised to resume stamping the date due on materials to help patron remember when they are due. It was also suggested that the library advertise an offer to display the work of local artists. 

•Meeting topics for the future should include orientations for new library board members, and reviewing the Library Strategic plan

•The next meeting date is Thursday, June 5th at 12:45 at the Campbell meeting room, Scarborough Building.
Meeting adjourned at 1:37pm.



BOARD MEMBERS

Stephanie Leitz 

Chris Holmes

Diana Zimmerman

Mary Bush
Carol Blix

6/4/14

